From: Russell Henry rhenry@opdri.com

Subject: Support for Bill H-5351
Date: Feb 24, 2025 at 6:02:41PM

To: HouseHealthandHumanServices@rilegislature.gov, Rep-

baginski@rilegislature.gov Cc: policastrogroup@gmail.com

Bcc: dgiorgi12@gmail.com, rhenry@opdri.com

Dear House Health and Human Services Committee,

I am writing to express my **strong support** for **Bill H-5351** as the **owner and financial controller of a locally owned and operated medical spa**. This bill is vital to the continued success of our business, our employees, and the patients we serve.

My wife, a **dedicated nurse practitioner**, plays an integral role in our medical spa. Through her expertise, she provides high-quality aesthetic treatments that not only enhance confidence but also support the well-being of our clients. The passing of this bill ensures that she, and others like her, can continue to practice and support their families through their profession.

Without Bill H-5351, we face the real possibility of losing access to essential providers, limiting patient options, and ultimately jeopardizing our family's livelihood. We have invested countless hours and resources into building a reputable, community-focused practice, and this legislation is crucial to maintaining that foundation.

I urge you to **support Bill H-5351** to protect small businesses, ensure patient access to skilled providers, and safeguard the jobs of countless hardworking professionals in our industry.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Respectfully,

Russell Henry

Controller
OPD Development Corp
101 Comstock Parkway
Suite 6
Cranston, R.I.
R.I. Reg#37058
Office (401) 601-3005
Cell (401) 744-0702
www.opdcorp.com